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April Themes

April 2nd

Theme: Palm Sunday

Bible: Acts 6:1-7, Luke 19:28-40


Message: The First Deacons. The First Unpaid Servants

             Formation Question: Who are the hungry & how do they need to be fed?

April 6th

Theme: Maundy Thursday

Message: Upper Room Communion
April 7th

Theme: Good Friday-Tenebrae Service
April 9th


Theme: Easter


Bible: Luke 24:1-35


Message: Friday’s Here But Sunday’s Coming 
             Main Point:  The Early Church Experienced a Living Lord Not a Memory

April 16th 


Theme: Simon the Magician


Bible: Acts 8:9-23


Message: Why Are You Becoming a Christian?

Main Point:  There Is Power in Becoming a Christian.  Power To Give Life to Others but Not Power            to Control Others.

Formation Question:  What power do we have to change the world?

April 23rd 


Theme: Phillip and The Eunuch


Bible: Acts 8:26-40


Message: What Prevents Us from Preaching to Everybody?

Main Point:  The Church Is Open to All Ages, Races, and Nations

Formation Question: What seems impossible for us to do yet needs to be done?

April 30th 

             Theme: Conversion 


Bible:
 Acts 9:1-19


Message:  Saul to Paul

             Main Thought:  Being Converted Is Like Accepting a Gift.  

             Formation Question: Are you ready to turn your will and life over to God?
Emergency Pastoral Care

920-421-1968
*Pastor Michael's e-mail!
michaelbmorris100@gmail.com
CHURCH CLOSING INFORMATION

It is getting to be that time of year again.  And just as a reminder if the church is closed due to inclement weather the closing will run on WBAY channel 2 and on WDOR 93.9 FM radio station.
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E-mail Updates*

Please notify the office of any e-mail changes and birthdays.  
If you know of e-mail updates of members and friends, 

please feel free to send along this newsletter.
Thanks so much!
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COST FREE MISSION OPPORTUNITIES
There are several ways in which you can help support missions that don’t cost you anything.  
Econo Foods grocery receipts can be turned in at the church. We get cash back for all of your purchases. Year to date we have collected proceeds of $ 90.19. Thank you to Marty Bagley and Susan Cattle for adding the receipts and turning them in.

APRIL MISSION OF THE MONTH:

RED BIRD MISSION

Our mission for April is to help support the Red Bird Mission in southeastern Kentucky, where 25% of the people in the area are disabled, 38% live in poverty and 10% are unemployed. The elderly are especially in need. Since 1921, the mission has given hope to thousands of people in this rural, mountainous area by providing Christian-based education, health and wellness care, housing improvement services and emergency assistance. We are humbled by Red Bird Mission’s commitment to improving the lives of so many in the heart of Appalachia and are grateful that we can offer financial support. This video will give you a brief overview of the services the mission provides.  
Contributions, marked Red Bird Mission, can be sent to Calvary UMC, P.O. Box 168, Egg Harbor, WI 54209, or Zion UMC, Box 344, Fish Creek, WI 54212. Or you can drop it in the offering plate.
the Little heart project 

At both Calvary and Zion you will find buckets with crocheted hearts in them.  These ones were made by Judie Gauger. They can be taken and given to or placed wherever you’d like.  
The Little Heart Project was created and is managed by Kathleen Jensen, who lives in Onalaska, Wisconsin.  The intent is to spread hope & love while also bringing awareness to suicide and suicide prevention-one heart at a time!
When you find one of these hearts, we want you to feel loved. The Little Heart Project consist of people leaving small knitted or crocheted hearts with a note of encouragement wherever one goes, whether it be to a grocery store, the library, the gas station, your hometown coffee shop, the Empire State Building or the Great Wall of China. 

SPREAD LOVE, SPREAD ENCOURAGEMENT, SPREAD KINDNESS
If you are in Door County and you would like some hearts to distribute contact Judie Gauger or Karen Sandstrom or Sherri Maass who is a coordinator for Door County at elisam4ever24@gmail.com
CALENDAR ITEMS
If you have some news or a date you would like to pass along, email the office the information and I will get it out in either an upcoming newsletter or in an email whichever time allows. Deadline for May’s newsletter is Thursday April 20th. 
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CURRENT EVENTS @ CALVARY 
Current Events is on Tuesdays at 9 am, at Calvary hosted by Joan Vahey.  The                                   meeting is held in the library. 

A Note from Myrtle






ZION NEWS
Now that winter has finally come bringing the snow, although not enough for winter sports, it can now leave.  It's time for spring to make its appearance.  The flowers are getting ready to make their debut.  Robins and Sand Hill cranes have also been seen.  What will they find to eat with the snow cover that is still present?
The Lenten season will be coming to an end with the coming of Maundy Thursday and Good Friday followed by Easter.  I hope that this time of seeking a deeper closer relationship with God enriched your daily life and will continue in the days ahead.

“He is risen as He said.”  Matthew 26:6

“Alleluia!  For the Lord God Omnipotent reigns!”  Revelation 19:6  NKJV

Remember to VOTE

Myrtle Clark
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED AT ZION JUNE 17

Volunteers are needed at Zion on Saturday June 17 from 9-1 for the Spring Classic Bike Ride rest stop. The time will be divided into 1-hour shifts, volunteers can sign up for any portion or the time.  Zion will receive $800 for hosting and the money will go towards missions.  Contact Judie Gauger to sign up.

MINISTRY OF PRAYER
Sue Lewis is the coordinator for our prayer chain. If you are not currently a link in the prayer chain and you would like to join, please contact Sue with your email address. Sue can be reached at FSLSAL2@charter.net.
Please email Sue with your prayer request with the exact wording that you want to be forwarded. Include the information that you want shared and it will be sent out to the members of the Prayer Chain.  Thanks again to Sue. Again, her email address is FSLSAL2@charter.net
SPECIAL THANKS
A special thank you to all who contributed to the Mission of the Month for March the Society of St. Andrews. We received a Thank you card from, the Boys and Girls Club of Door County.
ON GOING NEED FOR KNITTERS AND CROCHETERS
We still need additional volunteers to fulfill our mission. Since January 2005 the Prayer Shawl Ministry has made and donated over 700 prayer shawls, lap robes and prayer squares. We are in need of people to help us restock. We are running low at both parishes. We need both the prayer shawls and prayer squares. We can supply the instructions and the yarn; we just need your time and your talent. Please contact: Calvary: Karen Sandstrom: 920-839-2390, Zion: Judie Gauger: 920-495-1781

new Carillion needed for calvary and you can help

Calvary United Methodist Church Carillon Bell System 

Even though we feel younger and more vibrant each day, it seems that everything in our lives around us is getting older. Recently it has become apparent that one of those items we take for granted each day is living on borrowed time, our Church Bell Carillon system. This fact became very apparent over the Christmas season when attempts were made to play Christmas carols and our system refused to do anything more than just be a big alarm clock.  After discussion with the system maker, we were informed that our church is lucky that it is still performing as an alarm clock, and we are definitely living on borrowed time with the system before it goes completely silent!

Being proactive, the Calvary United Methodist Church Council set out to investigate options and were introduced to an amazing system that will integrate into our existing speakers and provides pure digital tones of 23 bell instruments providing a high-definition musical voice for our church.  Built into the system is a generous music library that includes thousands of hymn arrangements with multiple variations of instrumentation, easily selected with a touch of the screen. 

In addition to music, the system features hundreds of liturgical ringing programs for call to Worship, Prayer, Sunday School, and weddings.  Custom tolling is available with a quick touch of the front panel screen or via smartphone providing the ability to manage ringing settings and schedules from home or office.

A short list of system specifications includes:

System automatically selects seasonally appropriate music, i.e., Christmas, Easter, July 4th

Swinging bells for Worship gathering

Tolling bells for memorials

Peals for festivals and celebrations

Angelus and prayer bells

Bagpipes, Bugles, and harp bells

All this is a unit the size of a table-top radio!  Easy to install, use and maintain! 

The Calvary United Methodist Church Council is requesting your help in making this amazing system a reality for all in Egg Harbor to hear and enjoy each and every day. Even though the cost is far less than the current failing system, with a new amplifier, the digital unit will cost $10,000. During the month of April, a fund-raising campaign will take place requesting pledge donations to make the joyful music of our bell carillons once again be heard throughout Egg Harbor. Please consider this a living memorial to each other in the congregation so that we may ALL enjoy the music and be thankful for our part in making this purchase a soon to be reality!  Pledge cards and more information will be provided within the next few weeks with an announcement of amount raised on April 30th. 

THANK YOU for your dedication to Joyful Music and your generous contribution to the Carillon fund! 
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contribution Report
Dear Members and Friends,
We will continue to publish a brief financial report.  You will notice what our year-to-date offerings have been compared to our expenses.  After looking at the report, if you have any questions, please ask me. 
In Christ, Michael B. Morris, Pastor




APRIL BIRTHDAYS

3
Paul Peterson

6
Nancy Burlend

Karen Wojahn

13
Pauline Peterson


Emmett Patrick Moroney

14
Marcy Rose Desotelle


20
Todd Desotelle

25
Susan Cattle


Tim Trotter

29
Margie Hayes
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Year to date through February 28, 2023


Calvary  


Income:	$ 16,872*


Expenses:	$ 19,473*


Net Income:	$  -2,601





Zion  


Income: 	$ 15,146


Expense:	$  5,594*


Net Income:	$ 9, 552


*Includes Shared Expenses 


		





In Our Thoughts & Prayers�      �     All suffering with illness     �     All recuperating from surgery�     All awaiting test results�     All lingering in the grief of loss�     All struggling to make ends meet�     All striving to bring healing in their families    �     All serving in the military and overseas





Members & Friends in Assisted Living





Mary Ann Masson


Alexian Village, Milwaukee





Barbara Brandtjen


Carrington Assisted Living, Green Bay


















































